

At the September meeting, the committee had the opportunity to welcome Canon Pratt in his role as Chairman of the Carlisle Partnership’s Children and Young Peoples Priority group. Canon Pratt gave the Committee useful background information as to the composition of the group, work already undertaken and what was being proposed in the coming year. The inaugural meeting in 2006 had established a list of priorities, the top three being housing, media image of young people and bullying and barriers to participation.

Since then the group had combined with the group the County Council had formed for Carlisle as part of its “Every Child Matters” agenda. Canon Pratt shared the Committee’s concerns that there was a danger, when being part of a larger group, that the more local group’s priorities could get lost as a wider strategy was developed. 

The Committee looks forward to working with Canon Pratt to ensure that the work of his group for the children and young people of Carlisle is successful.

The Committee was also pleased to see the progress being made on improving the environmental performance of the council.  It was this committee that initiated this work, and for a while there was little progress. The committee is about to be involved in the development of the Council’s Green Travel Plan. 

Because the Committee is already committed to a number of large pieces of on going work, plus scrutiny of important partnerships such as the Carlisle Partnership and Renaissance, it was decided not to commence any new work at this stage.

Councillor C Rutherford

Chairman

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee

29 October 2007
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